FVWDB Executive Committee Meeting
Conference Call

July 6, 2010

Approved Minutes-PUBLIC
Members Present:  Mr. Thiel, Ms. VanNess, Mr. Grant, Mr. Kleman
Members Absent:  Mr. Martinez, Mr. Schultz
Others Present:  Ms. Welch, Ms. Meyer

Mr. Grant called the meeting to order at 8:36 a.m.
Approval of May 6th, 2010 Minutes:  Mr. Thiel made a motion to approve the minutes of May 6th, 2010.  Ms. VanNess second.  There was no further discussion and the minutes were approved.  
Move to Closed Session as per State Statue 19.85(1)c for Personnel:  Mr. Thiel made a motion to move to closed session to discuss personnel.  Mr. Kleman second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting moved to closed session at 8:38 a.m.

Return to Open Session as per State Statue 19.85(1)c:  Mr. Thiel made a motion to return to open session.  Ms. VanNess second.  The meeting returned to open session at 8:56 a.m.

Approval of Actions Discussed in Closed Session (Action):  Mr. Thiel made a motion to approve salary increases of up to 4% for FVWDB staff at the CEO’s discretion, dependant on performance and retroactive to July 1, 2010.  Ms. VanNess second.  The Executive Administrator review will be done at the next meeting; Ms. Welch is to research the pay scales of other state WDB directors and bring to the meeting.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.  

Board Meeting Schedule:  Ms. Welch would like to email members to discuss possibly moving FVWDB Quarterly Meetings to another day of the week since some have given feedback to move away from Thursdays.  Ms. Meyer will send a doodle poll to everyone asking their preference for Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday morning for the third week of September 2010.  Ms. Meyer will confirm at the next meeting the results.
Incubator Project:  Ms. Welch noted that Mr. Paul Erfurth has agreed to be a temporary hire of the FVWDB to do a feasibility study of the incubator project and get it off the ground.  Ms. Welch is trying to get a meeting together for this Thursday to see the building and would like to invite any other executive committee members to join the meeting once the time is set.  Ms. Welch received a call from Kimberly High School that the project would go to their board on July 14, 2010, so the information would become public but she asked them not to speak for the FVWDB that the FVWDB may be one of the tenants of the building.  Mr. Grant would like to see a Hold Harmless Agreement for the cleanup of the building, even though the FVWDB shouldn’t be held accountable.  The school has received a closure letter, but Ms. Welch has been provided a copy to date.
Other Business:  Ms. Cohodar is the point person for the Incubator Project and is Ms. Welch’s assistant.

Adjournment:  Ms. VanNess made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ms. Thiel second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Cheryl A. Welch
